Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice

Tuesday 9th May 2017

Present:        
David Wilson                Vice Chairman

Joanne Bullivant           PG Secretary/Office Supervisor

David Corrall                 Patient Representative

Margaret Sheard         Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative
Elaine Ennis                  Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                    Patient Representative

Dr Ghani                        GP/Partner 

Tod Micklethwaite      Social Prescriber

Welcome/Apologies

Tom Sheard sent his apologies as he was unable to attend the meeting.  The meeting was chaired by David Wilson.  David opened the meeting by welcoming Tod Micklethwaite to the meeting.

Items for Discussion 
1. Social Prescribing 
Tod discussed with the members what the Social Prescribing (otherwise known as My Best Life) service for Barnsley, which is funded by the CCG was about.  He cascaded to the group whilst maintaining data protection some instances whereas Social Prescribing had helped patients.  
Dr Ghani also joined the group to discuss any queries the group may have regarding this.   Margaret Sheard raised a concern regarding data protection as the group were told that there had been a survey carried out initially stating the top 50 attenders to A&E (not Barnsley).  This was to ascertain as to whether or not it would be a Social Prescribing issue rather than medical.  Dr Ghani commented that this survey wasn’t carried out by the CCG or Social Prescribing and was a hospital survey so couldn’t answer to their data protection policy.
David Wilson thanked Tod for attending ad the group agreed that they had found the information useful.
2. Nurses Appointments and DNA Rate

The Nurses appointments are now down to a one week wait for appointments and the DNA rate hasn’t improved.

3. Barnsley Patient Council Report
There wasn’t a Patient Council meeting this time due to the election.

4. Ordering Prescriptions
Jane Allen brought up an issue that she had experienced when only ordering certain items on her prescription.  She had found that even though certain items were ticked she was still receiving medication she didn’t require.
Dr Ghani suggested reception staff had a training session with Medicine Management. 
Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PG


Training for reception staff re ordering prescription 
Closure of Meeting
David thanked Dr Ghani for attending and the group would also like to thank the Practice Manager Andrew for arranging Tod Micklethwaite to attend and for also making himself available to attend if required.

Date and time of future meetings

Tuesday 11th July 2017, 11:30am

Tuesday 12th September, 11:30am
